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Barrhead Housing Association Limited
Minute of Governing Board Meeting

Thursday 14th December 2017 at 5.00pm
60/70 Main Street, Barrhead
Present 
C Boyd, Chairperson



B Welsh (part meeting)
R McGuire, BEM, Vice Chair


D McCreadie


B Connelly, MBE, Secretary




M Mukhtar







C Baird
In Attendance 
S Robison, Chief Executive (part meeting) 
L Dallas, Director of Customer Services

J Ward, Director of Asset Management

H Sutherland, Director of Corporate Services

	
	Agenda – BHA Governing Board meeting

	1
	Apologies & Sederunt Check
Apologies were received from D McKinney, L Hendry & T Reilly.  The Sederunt was signed by those present.

	2
	Declaration of Interest for noting  
None.

	3
	Approval of Minute

(a) Board meeting 29th November 2017 

The Minute was approved as a true record of the meeting – proposed by R McGuire and seconded by D McCreadie.

(b) Board meeting 29th November 2017 (confidential minute) 

The Minute was tabled at the meeting. It was approved as a true record of the meeting – proposed by R McGuire and seconded by C Baird. The Minute was retained for shredding.

	 4
	Matters Arising from Above Minutes
There were no matters arising. 


	5
	Matters for discussion and approval

5.1 Arklet HA submission – 
The Chief Executive confirmed that good progress has been made with the bid following a separate working group meeting held with 3 Board members.  

The Board members were asked to note that the submission was nearing completion, subject to some final financial information to be included.  The final completed proposal would be submitted on Friday 15th December 2017 and the final submission updated to dropbox next week for all Board members.
5.2 General Data Protection Requirements
The Director of Customer Services took members through the report outlining the need for Barrhead Housing Association to be ready for this major piece of legislation by 25th May 2018. The report confirmed the main changes associated with the GDPR legislation where the Director of Customer Services referred to the Data Processing Plan which broke down required actions on a departmental basis.  This would ultimately help to identify what personal data we have on our systems/hard copies, for what purposes and then consider the existing arrangements we have with third party data processors. This Data Processing Map, together with the Customer Services GDPR Work plan highlighted the nature, scope and extent of work which will be required by the whole organisation to ensure compliance. Members asked if this was to prepare organisations for the imminent Freedom of Information legislation. It was noted that staff were already working towards the requirements of FIO through the Publication Scheme. Members approved any necessary office closures to facilitate the significant work required to ensure compliance. 
5.3 Budget 2017/18  6 monthly update 

The Director of Corporate Services took the members through the proposed revised budget. The budget is reviewed for continued relevance after the September management accounts have been reported. The budget has been adjusted to reflect Kirkstyle Lane development not going ahead, changes to the cyclical and planned repairs spend and various other budget heading. The changes overall increase the proposed surplus from £850k to £948.5k. The proposed changes were approved by the Board.
5.4 Asbestos Tender
Director of Asset Management provided an overview of the Asbestos Tender and confirmed that Asbestos Analytical Services were the successful contractor after tender evaluation.  The board will be asked to approve this cost at the January 2018 meeting as the costs are being reviewed as the contract is being scaled back to reduce the overall cost of delivery.  
5.5 Fire Safety Report  

Director of Customer Services referred to the Action Plan which had been drawn-up as a result of the anticipated review by the Scottish Government to identify and minimise fire safety risks throughout social rented stock, following the tragic events at Grenfell. The Board was asked to note that tackling some area-wide issues and taking a zero tolerance approach may not be popular with our residents, where some practices, such as leaving items in closes including decorative items, have been allowed to continue for a number of years. A discussion took place regarding the need to take a firm but common sense approach where action should be proportionate with the circumstances. Other members felt that it would be difficult to take this approach where allowing deviations could result in a confusing message about our overall approach. Discussion also surrounded enforcement and any perceived back-lash and counter complaints regarding other tenancy matters. Members approved the Action Plan but subject to taking into account issues discussed above.
5.6 EWI Tender Report

Director of Asset Management provided an update on the proposed EWI programme at Thornliebank which has secured HEEPS:ABS funding from the Government.  A public meeting was held to discuss the works and costs with private owners on the 5th December 2017.  A deadline for responses was set for the 20th December 2017 and DAM confirmed that the Robslee Drive part of the project will not be going ahead as the owners have not approved the project.  The Elizabeth Crescent part of the project will go ahead and a further meeting with owners and more information on costs will be issued once the ECO funding has been confirmed.  A further report will be brought to the Board for final approval in January 2018.

5.7 Geographical Report on Quarter 2.
It was noted that this would be deferred to the next Board meeting.


	6
	 Policies for approval: 
6.1 Gas Maintenance Policy

6.2 Electrical Installations Policy

6.3 Legionella Policy 
6.2 Role of Chairperson 
6.3 Role of Secretary 

6.4 Group Board Members expenses

6.5 Equality & Diversity Policy

All policies were approved. It was noted that the Asbestos Policy required further amendments as a result of the recent tender process and issues and confirmed it would be taken to a future Board Meeting.



	7
	LPS reviews 
For noting

	8
	Matters for Information/Standing Agenda Items
8.1 Correspondence  - SHR thematic studies for factoring & gas
8.2 Governing Board Workplan  - none
8.3 Notifiable events – none

8.4 Documents for execution/approval/noting – 



	9
	Health & Safety – incident report – Director of Asset Management verbally updated members on 1 near miss and 1 incident. The near miss involved a hat stand with too many coats which nearly fell over.
The other incident involved a staff member who assisted with the gritting of the sheltered complex but fell whilst undertaking the gritting.  The member of staff involved in this incident was not wearing the safety footwear issued by BHA for these conditions and has been reminded that this has to be done to remove any such risks in the future.

	10
	AOCB
The Chief Executive asked Board members to approve the co-option of Councillor Ireland, Board member, who would be attending the office to meet with Office Bearers on the morning of Tuesday 19th December 2017. This item had been discussed previously and was now approved by members.


	11
	Date of Next Meetings.
Thursday 18th January 2018 6.00pm (budget meeting)


Signed by Chairperson: ____________________________
Date: __________________________________________

